
Groton Little League 
Meeting of November 24, 2020 

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM. 

Present were: Miranda Brudzinski, Danielle Daniels, Jessica Donnel, Ed Iraheta, Nathan 
Krekeler, Annmarie Nix, Ray Nix, Katie Trask 

The minutes of September 15, 2020 were approved.  Motion made by Jessica Donnel, seconded 
by Annmarie Nix.  Motion passed.  

The minutes of October 15, 2020 special meeting were approved.  Motion made by Jessica 
Donnel, seconded by Danielle Daniels.  Motion passed.  

The minutes of October 15, 2020 yearly meeting were approved.  Motion made by Jessica 
Donnel, seconded by Annmarie Nix.  Motion passed.  

Presidents Report:  We are in need of new treasurer as Rhiannon Krekeler has resigned.  Ann 
volunteered to take over as treasurer, Ray will head senior division.  

A motion was made to elect  Ann Nix as treasurer.  Motion made by Jessica Donnel, seconded by 
Ed Iraheta. Motion passed. 

The equipment storage locker at Washington park was organized, there are lots of baseball pants 
that we will sell next season at a discounted price. 

The 2021 Budget was discussed.  Ledge Light Health District is offering Serve Safe classes 
online which will allow us to open the concession stands.   

Winter Clinic was discussed.  Depending on the Governors Covid-19 mandates will decide if 
winter clinic is held.  Jessica will look into current mandates and verify with Mystic Indoor 
Sports. The first two weeks of registration will be open to Groton kids only. Current budget is 
$12,000.  It was decided to charge $50 for Groton players, $100 for out of town players.   

Spring registration was discussed.  It was decided to lower the cost of minors kid pitch to the 
same price as tee ball since they require no umpires. 

Fundraising ideas were discussed.  Dominoes gift cards and basket raffles were suggested. 

Sign sponsor costs were discussed and it was decided to keep the price consistent across the 
league at $500.  

Purchasing a new score board was discussed. This will be looked into further to get quotes. 



A motion was made to postpone submitting the changes to the constitution and bylaws and to 
discuss this item at the next meeting.  Motion made by Jessica Donnel, seconded by Annmarie 
Nix. Motion passed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:08 pm.


